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A Message
From
Pastor Bob
McKee

Count Your Blessings
There is an old hymn that talks

about counting our blessings and
how that practice can turn our
attitude around.

Count your blessings, name them
one by one,    

Count your blessings, see what
God has done!    

Count your blessings, name them
one by one,    

Count your many blessings, see
what God has done.

Someone at the Wednesday
morning Bible study talked about this
topic and it got me thinking that this
is a good time to do just that. Think
about all the ways that God has
blessed your life and the lives of
those around you. If you are
discouraged or angry you can think
about the ways God has poured out
grace upon you. You have a place to
live, there is food in the cupboard,
we have people to talk to today.
There is someone you can call if you
need some help.
Many, LORD my God, are the wonders
you have done, the things you
planned for us. None can compare
with you; were I to speak and tell of
your deeds, they would be too many
to declare.

Psalm 40:5
When you wonder where to go

next or are having trouble making a
decision, start to count the ways that
God’s Spirit has led you in the past.
We have God’s word, the Spirit’s

voice within, wise friends and even
creation itself to be our guide.
Look at the birds of the air; they do not
sow or reap or store away in barns,
and yet your heavenly Father feeds
them. Are you not much more valuable
than they?

Matthew 6:26
I like to write down some of the

blessings of the day before I go to
sleep at night. Not worrying about
grammar or spelling but just getting
thoughts down quickly and easily in a
free-flowing manner makes for a
peaceful feeling before closing my
eyes. I think of people I interacted with
that day, insights, laughter, a good
story, being outside, a beautiful sight,
enjoyable work, something
accomplished, an encouraging word.

The blessings are numerous if we
stop to count them. Most of all, we
thank God for the cross and our
wonderful salvation that comes to us
as a gift from Jesus Christ, the greatest
blessing the world has ever known.

Are you ever burdened with a load
of care?   

Does the cross seem heavy you are
called to bear?   

Count your many blessings, every
doubt will fly,   

And you will keep singing as the days
go by.

I think of Paul singing in a prison
cell, Jesus rejoicing in seeing God’s
work accomplished even though he
was hungry and without food, the
angels rejoicing in the news that a poor
family was going to have a baby that
would change the world. God is up to
some great things. May we have eyes
to see and hearts to receive

Pastor Bob

St. Luke and Immanuel
Squared Walk With

Compassion
Many of you know about

Compassion International. You might
even support a child through
Compassion. We now have a chance
to help end poverty in Kenya by
walking with other Compassion
supporters on Saturday, March 25th,
2017.

The walk will take place at Vasona
Park from 9:30 to 11:30 followed by
lunch and some fellowship, games
and activities with youth from the two
Immanuel churches (Saratoga and
Los Altos) and St. Luke (Sunnyvale.)

Check out this excerpt from the
website
www.walkwithcompassion.com

As a community, we are taking a
stand for children living in poverty.
Children around the world face
unimaginable challenges — disease,
hunger, abandonment, abuse — and
we are going to make sure someone
is there for them in their hour of need.

This fundraiser is designed for
young and old. No matter your age or
circumstances, you have the power to
make a difference in the life of a child.
There is no better opportunity than
this to inspire friends, family,
neighbors, and coworkers to unite for
a common purpose.

You can go to the website to
register with the “St. Luke and
Immanuel Squared” team and to
begin to fundraise for this important
effort.

http://www.walkwithcompassion.com
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MAR. GREETERS - FRONT DOOR

Ron
Zichterman,
St. Luke
Council

President

Mar. 05 - Al Neubieser & Sally Hedman
Mar. 12 - Chuck & Sandi Wilkening
Feb. 19 - Roy & Theresa Tuason
Feb. 26 - Wil & Deb Mandac

MAR. GREETERS - SIDE DOOR
Mar. 05 - Andy & Trish Wadsworth
Mar. 12 - John Krogman & Mary Henrickson
Mar. 19 -  Doug & Doriann Shreve
Mar. 26 - Dee Delenikos & Karen Greguras

Death Has No Sting

A Reformation Fact:
Reform was Needed

Not even Roman Catholics would
now deny that the church in the 15th
century needed reform. 

The pope’s position was blatantly
political: although he was elected by
the College of Cardinals, they were
appointed and, to a large extent,

controlled by their monarchs back
home. These monarchs preferred a
pope who was acquiescent and old, so
he wouldn’t have the energy or the
time to do too much that would
interfere with their plans.

Doctrine was promulgated to raise
money: it was the invention of
indulgences – remittance of time in
Purgatory for a cash payment – that
provoked Martin Luther’s challenge to
the church’s authority. There were,
however, other teachings that had no
biblical basis that brought in money:
burning candles (purchased from the
church) to waft prayers up to heaven;
paying for masses to be sung for the
souls of the dead, against which the
Protestants protested (hence their
name).

The third area of disquiet was the
conduct of priests, monks and nuns.
Although there were certainly good
and holy people in religious orders,
many were poorly educated or, at the
other end of the scale, were the
offspring of powerful families who got
them appointed to positions that would
bolster their authority.

The Council of Trent (a Roman
Catholic Church council held in
northern Italy from 1545–63) did
tackle some of these issues,
particularly the training and conduct of
people in holy orders, but left church
doctrine unchanged. It was too little,
too late to prevent a split.
Note: Every month, the Epistle will
highlight a fact about the Reformation.
The information is taken from the article,
10 Things You (probably) Didn’t Know
about the Reformation, published on
www.historyextra.com, August 17, 2016.

For me the Lenten season isn’t a
time to focus on how I am imperfect.
It is a time to focus on God and thank
God for His perfection and for the
grace that is given to us through the
violent death and the wonderful
resurrection of His Son.  This always
gives me pause.  For the coming
season of Lent we should not be
focused on feeling guilty and
inadequate as this is the message of
the enemy.  It’s the perfect season to
be thankful for the forgiveness already
in place because of the Cross and
perhaps, instead of giving up some
small thing, give a little more in time,
talent and treasure.

The cues are all around us.  The
“dead” branches that hold the buds of
blossoms and new leaves, the new life
that springs from the ground after
winter, the Spring births of lambs, these
are all pictures of what our Father
brings to us always: new life!

Death has no sting and it has no
victory.  We are already victorious in
Christ.

But wait there’s more!  The Word
of God promises a new world without
illness, without pain, without striving,
without anguish.  Bees with no stings,
Lions with always velveted paws,
lambs without fear.  This is the hope
that Paul talks about as the creation
groans for the final results of the victory
that was put in place at the New

Covenant: Christ crucified and Christ
resurrected.

The enemy will always remind us of
all of the reasons to feel guilt and shame.
Allow the Father’s grace to crush those
thoughts and live in thankfulness for
being protected from these evil darts
and arrows.  We have been set free and
have been given an everlasting
relationship with our Creator!  That to
me is the focus of Lent.

My Creator, my Redeemer, my Rock
and my Salvation.  You are the
Everlasting to Everlasting!  You are the
I Am.   You are the I Will Always Be.  You
are the Question and the Answer
because you created the questions in
the first and last place.  You are beyond
anything I can imagine.  You are forever
and forever past.  As the East is from
the West is the distance of You and yet,
more!   More because your Easts and
Wests encompass the infinite sphere of
who you are.  You divide the spaces to
infinity and you expand the breadth of
creation to no end!  How can we
comprehend the magnificence and glory
and magnitude of who You are?  Thank
You for being our Creator and
Redeemer.  Thank you for your infinite
love and grace.  Thank you for paying
the ultimate price that we might have
eternal relationship with You.  It’s more
than I can ever comprehend and I thank
You for that also.

Amen

http://www.historyextra.com
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The Church Calendar - March 2017
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1
Sunday

2

24 25

26

1st Sunday in Lent

9:00 AM - 11:00 AM
St. Luke Work Day

27 28

6 7 85 9

12 13 14 15

10 11

16

19 20 21 22

17 18

23

43

9:30 AM Elder’s
Meeting

12:30 PM - 3:30 PM
Private Voice
Lessons (Sanctuary)
6:30 PM Stewardship
Meeting
6:45 PM Bell Choir
Practice (Sanctuary)

7:00 PM Cub
Scout Pack #426
(Kurtz Hall)

9:00 AM ACP Chapel

6:30 PM Men’s Group
6:30 PM Worship Team
Practice (Sanctuary)
7:00 PM Women’s
Group

9:00 AM ACP Chapel

3:00 PM SCLC Chapel
(Sanctuary)

9:00 AM ACP Chapel

3:00 PM SCLC Chapel
(Sanctuary)

10:00 AM Men &
Women’s Bible Study

7:30 PM Worship Choir
Practice

12:30 PM - 3:30
PM Private Voice
Lessons
(Sanctuary)
6:45 PM Bell
Choir Practice
(Sanctuary)

9:30 AM Worship Service
10:45 AM Fellowship
11:00 AM Children’s
Sunday School
11:00 AM Confirmation
11:00 AM PB&J High
School Group
11:00 AM Adult Bible
Study
4:45 PM - 6:45 PM Girl
Scout Troop #60788 (Kurtz
Hall)

9:00 AM ACP Chapel

3:00 PM SCLC Chapel
(Sanctuary)

9:00 AM ACP Chapel

6:30 PM Men’s Group
6:30 PM Worship Team
Practice (Sanctuary)
7:00 PM Women’s
Group

12:30 PM - 3:30
PM Private Voice
Lessons
(Sanctuary)
6:30 PM
Stewardship
Meeting
6:45 PM Bell
Choir Practice
(Sanctuary)
7:30 PM Council
Meeting

10:00 AM Men &
Women’s Bible Study

7:30 PM Worship Choir
Practice

7:00 PM Boy
Scout Pack #493
(Kurtz Hall)

7:00 PM Boy
Scout Pack #493
(Kurtz Hall)

7:00 PM Boy
Scout Pack #493
(Kurtz Hall)

2nd Sunday in Lent

3rd Sunday in Lent

4th Sunday in Lent

9:30 AM Worship Service
10:45 AM Fellowship
11:00 AM Children
Sunday School
11:00 AM Confirmation
11:00 AM PB&J High
School Group
11:00 AM Adult Bible
Study

10:00 AM Men &
Women’s Bible Study

7:30 PM Worship Choir
Practice

10:00 AM Men &
Women’s Bible Study

7:30 PM Worship Choir
Practice

9:00 AM ACP Chapel

6:30 PM Men’s Group
6:30 PM Worship Team
Practice (Sanctuary)
7:00 PM Women’s
Group

9:00 AM ACP Chapel

6:30 PM Men’s Group
6:30 PM Worship Team
Practice (Sanctuary)
7:00 PM Women’s
Group

9:30 AM Worship Service
10:45 AM Fellowship
11:00 AM Children’s
Sunday School
11:00 AM Confirmation
11:00 AM PB&J High
School Group
11:00 AM Adult Bible
Study

9:30 AM Worship Service
10:45 AM Congregational
Meeting
10:45 AM Fellowship
11:00 AM Children’s
Sunday School
11:00 AM Confirmation
11:00 AM PB&J High
School Group
11:00 AM Adult Bible
Study

9:00 AM ACP Chapel

3:00 PM SCLC Chapel
(Sanctuary)

12:30 PM - 3:30 PM
Private Voice
Lessons (Sanctuary)
6:45 PM Bell Choir
Practice (Sanctuary)

10:00 AM Learning
Board Meeting

29 30 31

10:00 AM Men &
Women’s Bible Study

7:30 PM Worship Choir
Practice

9:00 AM ACP Chapel

6:30 PM Men’s Group
6:30 PM Worship Team
Practice (Sanctuary)
7:00 PM Women’s
Group

9:00 AM ACP Chapel

3:00 PM SCLC Chapel
(Sanctuary)
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March Calendar of Worship Volunteers
If you are unable to serve any of the positions below, please get a substitute and notify Letty at

(408) 736-9216 of the change. Thank you!

Acolytes & Assisting
Readings Crucifier Min/Cantor Eucharist Lectors

 
Altar Guild

March 5, 2017 - 1st Sunday of Lent - YOUTH SUNDAY
Background Worship: Clark Webster & Erin Peters

Children’s Message: Pastor Bob McKee & Clark Webster
Gen. 2:15-17,
3:1-7 Kevin Rubio Kirk Autsen Lisa Pierce Danae Moreno  Laura Dhanaraj
Psalm 32 Nico Morales No Setting Nico Morales Olivia Mitchell  Wendy Callahan
Rom. 5:12-19 Erin Peters
Matt 4:1-11

March 12, 2017 - 2nd Sunday in Lent
Background Worship: Beth Stauter
Children’s Message: Kirk Austsen

Gen. 12: 1-4a Trinity Johnson Dee Lillie Kirk Autsen Mark Kent Janet Riddell
Psalm 121 Julious Villa Setting III Julious Villa Matthew Pang Lisa Pierce
Rom. 4:1-5, 13-17 Julie Schmidt
John 3:1-17

March 19, 2017 - 3rd Sunday in Lent
Background Worship: Georgine Acly

Children’s Message: Pastor Bob McKee & Lucas Morales
Exod. 17:1-7 Jillian Holliday Lisa Pierce Al Neubieser Amy McKee Georgine Acly
Psalm 95 Nathan Su Setting IV Nathan Su Tyler Biggs Shirley Loo
Rom. 5:1-11 Kathy Moore
John 4:5--42

March 26, 2017 - 4th Sunday in Lent
Background Worship: Margaret Steen and Kathleen Peters

Children’s Message: Ron Zichterman
1 Sam. 16:1-13 Natalie Smith Sue Hutchins Joanna Villa Oliver Smith  Dee Lillie
Psalm 23 Naomi Smith Setting IV Naomi Smith Bradley Wadsworth Theresa  &
Eph. 5:8-14  Roy Tuason
John 9:1--41

April 2, 2017 - 5th Sunday of Lent
Background Worship: Joe Howard

Children’s Message: Seth Hernderson
Ezek. 37:1-14 Olivia Mitchell Wil Mandac Sue Hutchins Janet Riddell  Laura Dhanaraj
Psalm 130 Nico Morales Setting I Nico Morales Erin Peters  Wendy Callahan
Rom. 8:6-11
John 11:1--45

The Thrivent fundraiser game this year will be on Saturday, May 13th.
That’s the day before Mother’s Day. Details to follow as winter turns into
spring, but for now, save the date!

SAVE THE DATE FOR THE THRIVENT SAN JOSE
GIANTS FUNDRAISER Mar. 05: LENT - NO FLOWERS

Mar. 12: LENT - NO FLOWERS
Mar. 19: LENT - NO FLOWERS
Mar. 26: LENT - NO FLOWERS

ALTAR FLOWERS



Erin
Rossetta

Preschool
Director

Amazing Creations
Preschool

ENROLL TODAY

Help support ACP by registering at the
link below!

St. Luke Amazing Creations Preschool
eScrip Group ID – 149331359

https://secure.escrip.com/jsp/supporter/
registration/step1.jsp

Lorrie
Peterson

Sunday School
Superintendant

Sunday School News

March is the month when spring
arrives and I am ready for it. I’m sure
the Sunday school kids are too. We
got a taste of it on Feb. 12th when the
sun was shining and we were inside
learning about Jesus easing John’s
doubts. The kids were patient though. 

March 5th is Youth Sunday and the
kids will be greeting and passing out
bulletins.  Please make sure you arrive
about 9:15am.

 Here is what we will be learning
about in March:

March 5th Jesus Calms the Storm,
Matthew 8:23-27, Mark 4:35-41 and
Luke 8:22-25

March 12th Jesus Heals a
bleeding woman and restores a girl
to life Mark 5:21-43, Matthew 9:18-
26 and Luke 8:40-56

March 19th Jesus Walks on
Water, Matthew 14:22-33, Mark 6:-
45-52 and John 6:16-21

March 26th Jesus is Transfigured,
Matthew 17:1-13, Mark 9:2-13 and
Luke 9:28-36
Dear Children, let us not love with
words or speech but with actions
and truth.

1 John3:18

Sincerely,
Lorrie Peterson
Sunday school Teacher and
Superintendent

The week of March 5th, we will be
celebrating Lutheran Schools Week.
The theme this year is Loved
Beyond Measure. Each day of the
week, we will have special activities
for the kids at the school. On
Sunday, March 5th, the preschool will
have cake served during the coffee
hour and some free gifts!

Enrollment for this year’s summer
camp has begun! This year’s theme
is going to be A World of
Imagination, God’s Great Creation.
Each week, we will have many fun
activities, including jump houses,
build-a-bear, waterplay days, and an
opportunity for the children to learn
to do improv acting! St. Luke and
Amazing Creations will be hosting
VBS together again July 24th to 28th.
The theme this year is Hero Central!
We will be looking for volunteers to
help with both the preschool and
elementary age groups behind the
scenes. Sign ups are already
available and are encouraged early.
Space is limited at the preschool and
you get a discount for signing up
early. Please be praying God’s
blessing for the event.

Save the date! Amazing Creations
will be hosting their annual Spaghetti
Dinner and Carnival Fundraiser on
Saturday, May 6th! Everyone is
welcome to attend and we are
looking for volunteers to help serve
spaghetti or run a carnival game.
We are also accepting raffle and
silent auction donations.

Amazing Creations Preschool has
an Amazon Wish list and we love
donations from there! If you would
like to make a contribution to the
school, you can look  up Amazing
Creations under “lists”.

We have opened registration for
the next school year. Please share
information about the preschool with
any families you may know who are
looking for a program for the Fall.  St.
Luke church members receive a 10%
discount on tuition each month! We
are looking forward to continue to
serve God’s children for another
school year.

Mar. 07 - Hal Shieh
Mar. 07 - Lauren West
Mar. 08 - Robert Crosby
Mar. 10 - Linnea Shieh
Mar. 11 - Chuck Wilkening
Mar. 11 - Harrison Manullang
Mar. 14 - Jackson Clarno
Mar. 14 - Lorrie Peterson
Mar. 17 - Janelle Pang
Mar. 22 - Maggie Cogdill
Mar. 22 - Cordelia Shieh
Mar. 25 - Nicole Colligan
Mar. 25 - David Marez
Mar. 27 - Laura Dhanaraj
Mar. 28 - Hailey Hayes
Mar. 28 - Joyce Masterson
Mar. 28 - Rex Romanshek
Mar. 31 - Tara Dhayanand
Mar. 31 - Sandi Kornfeld

https://secure.escrip.com/jsp/supporter/
registration/step1.jsp
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Frank & Marlene Custer: 32 yrs. -
March 30, 1985

Miguel & Joanna Villa: 8 yrs. -
March 30, 2009

MARCH WEDDING
ANNIVERSARIES

We are joining with two churches
in our area for youth events in
March. Both churches have the
same name, Immanuel Lutheran
Church. One is in Saratoga and the
other in Los Altos. We have chosen
a temporary name of “St. Luke and
Immanuel Squared.”

Our first get together will be in Los
Altos on March 5th. The second will
be in Los Gatos on March 17th. The
final one will be our Compassion
Walk at Vasona Park on March 25th.
The first two are in the evening and
the walk is in the morning. More
details can be found in future bulletin
announcements. These are all going
to be really fun events. Hope you
can be a part of it!

COMBINED YOUTH
GROUP EVENTS IN

MARCH

Hello St. Luke! We are sending a
youth team and adult leaders to
Tijuana this summer to build houses
for the needy. We are coordinating
this with LBCM, Lutheran Border
Concerns Ministry in San Diego, as
we have in past Missions to Mexico.
Our trip will be from Monday July
10th to Friday July 14th, and our
actual build dates will be from
Tuesday through Thursday. Please
hold us in your prayers as we plan
and prepare for this exciting
opportunity! And please look for
future announcements and activities
supporting our Mission. If you have
any questions please check with our
youths or see any of the adult
leaders, Pastor Bob or Miguel Villa
or Roy Tuason.

MISSION TO
MEXICO 2017!

Our Vision Committee is staffed. We will begin meetings and planning to
create our 5-Year Congregation Plan this year. On our Vision Committee this
year are Pastor Bob, Joyce Masterson, Ulrik Skov, and Roy Tuason. Please
pray for us as we too will be praying for our efforts in assessing who we are
today and where we want to be in the future. With Christ in charge, we can do
all things! Thank you to this team for serving our congregation this way. If you
have any questions or comments, please ask any of us.

VISION COMMITTEE

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING - 1/29/17





http://www.stlukechurch.org
http://Worship

